

DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA
+ + + + +
ALCOHOLIC BEVERAGE CONTROL BOARD
+ + + + +
ROLL CALL HEARING
+ + + + +

IN THE MATTER OF: :
: :
ADBHS, LLC, :
t/a Electric Cool-Aid : Roll Call
512 Rhode Island Avenue NW : Hearing
Retailer CT - ANC 6E :
License No. ABRA-112294 :
Case #19-PRO-00006 :
:
(No ABC Manager on Duty) :

MONDAY, FEBRUARY 11, 2019

+ + + + +

The Alcoholic Beverage Control Board
met in Alcoholic Beverage Control Hearing Room,
Reeves Building, 2000 14th Street N.W.,
Washington, D.C., Ms. LaVerne Fletcher, Agent,
presiding.

1 P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-N-G-S

2 10:03 a.m.

3 AGENT FLETCHER: Would the parties in
4 the matter of Electric Cool-Aid, please, come
5 forward, with the ANC on this side and the
6 applicant on that side? Thank you.

7 This is Case No. 19-PRO-00006, ADBHS,
8 LLC, 512 Rhode Island Avenue, N.W., License No.
9 ABRA-112294. This is a Retailer Class CT new
10 application.

11 The protest issues are adverse impact
12 on peace, order and quiet; real property values;
13 and residential parking and vehicular and
14 pedestrian safety.

15 My name is LaVerne Fletcher conducting
16 the Roll Call Hearing as the Board's Agent.

17 Introductions beginning with the
18 applicant, please? If you could just state your
19 name and spell it for the record?

20 MS. DELBROCCO: Angela DelBrocco, D-E-
21 L-B-R-O-C-C-O.

22 AGENT FLETCHER: And is that the first

1 or last name or is that everything?

2 MS. DELBROCCO: DelBrocco is my last
3 name.

4 AGENT FLETCHER: Oh.

5 MS. DELBROCCO: Angela is the first
6 name.

7 AGENT FLETCHER: Angela?

8 MS. DELBROCCO: A-N-G-E-L-A.

9 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay. Thank you very
10 much.

11 MR. SCHWARTZ: And Benjamin Schwartz,
12 B-E-N-J-A-M-I-N last name S-C-H-W-A-R-T-Z.

13 AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you very much.
14 And who is the applicant?

15 MS. DELBROCCO: We are.

16 MR. SCHWARTZ: Both.

17 AGENT FLETCHER: Both?

18 MS. DELBROCCO: Both, yes.

19 AGENT FLETCHER: And present on behalf
20 of ANC-6E?

21 MR. BROWN: Yes, Michael Brown, M-I-C-
22 H-A-E-L.

1 AGENT FLETCHER: B-R-O-W-N?

2 MR. BROWN: Yes, ma'am.

3 AGENT FLETCHER: Thank you very much.

4 ANC-6E does have standing as a protestant.

5 We need to set a date for a mediation,
6 a Status Hearing and a Protest Hearing. I'll
7 give you the date for the Status and Protest
8 Hearing first.

9 There is going to be a Status Hearing
10 before the ABC Board on March 6th, March 6, 2019
11 at 9:30.

12 The Protest Hearing is scheduled for
13 April 10, 2019 at 4:30, that's April 10, 2019 at
14 4:30.

15 We need to set a date for mediation.
16 And I'll give you the next available day for
17 mediation. The next available day is Tuesday,
18 February 19 at 9:00, 10:00, 11:00 or 1:00 in the
19 afternoon. So morning or afternoon.

20 MR. SCHWARTZ: Tuesday, February?

21 AGENT FLETCHER: February 19. I'm
22 sorry. Tuesday, February 19. And if that's not

1 good for everybody, we can keep moving through
2 the calendar.

3 MS. DELBROCCO: Are they only on
4 Tuesdays?

5 AGENT FLETCHER: Any day except
6 Friday. It just depends on what is on the
7 calendar.

8 MS. DELBROCCO: Okay. Sure.

9 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes, that's just the
10 next available.

11 MS. DELBROCCO: I know that some are
12 full. You know, some things are only one day a
13 week.

14 AGENT FLETCHER: No, it's every day of
15 the week.

16 MS. DELBROCCO: Would Wednesday the
17 20th have anything open?

18 AGENT FLETCHER: We can do Wednesday,
19 the 20th.

20 MR. BROWN: Yeah, it should be fine.
21 It should be fine.

22 AGENT FLETCHER: 9:00, 10:00, 11:00?

1 MR. BROWN: I prefer 11:00.

2 AGENT FLETCHER: Just so that you
3 know, this is a recorded hearing and so the
4 conversation between the two of you is -- you
5 know, just --

6 MR. BROWN: Okay. Sorry.

7 MS. DELBROCCO: That's funny.

8 AGENT FLETCHER: That's all right.

9 MS. DELBROCCO: The offer still
10 stands.

11 AGENT FLETCHER: Just so that it can
12 be on the record, just --

13 MR. BROWN: Okay.

14 MS. DELBROCCO: Thank you, thank you.

15 AGENT FLETCHER: -- whatever you want
16 to say.

17 MR. BROWN: Yes, because this coming
18 weekend is a long weekend, so --

19 MS. DELBROCCO: I just have a few
20 plans.

21 AGENT FLETCHER: So excuse me, you
22 prefer the following week, Mr. Brown?

1 MR. BROWN: You know, can we do the
2 27th or no?

3 AGENT FLETCHER: We can do the 27th.

4 MS. DELBROCCO: I am away from town on
5 the 27th. We could do the 25th.

6 MR. BROWN: Okay.

7 MS. DELBROCCO: Monday, the 25th.

8 MR. BROWN: Can you do the 25th?

9 AGENT FLETCHER: If we do Monday, the
10 25th, it can be at 11:30, 10:30.

11 MS. DELBROCCO: 11:30 to 12:00.

12 AGENT FLETCHER: 11:30? Does that
13 work for you, Mr. Brown? 11:30 on the 25th? If
14 that time doesn't work on that day --

15 MR. BROWN: I can make it work.

16 AGENT FLETCHER: That will work?

17 MR. BROWN: Yeah.

18 AGENT FLETCHER: 11:30?

19 MR. BROWN: Yeah.

20 AGENT FLETCHER: Mediation is set for
21 11:30 on February 25.

22 Any questions at all? The --

1 MR. SCHWARTZ: So the Status Hearing
2 is at 9:30 a.m., March 6?

3 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes.

4 MR. SCHWARTZ: The Protest Hearing is
5 April 10 at 4:30 p.m.?

6 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes. And you will
7 receive official notice. Put your contact
8 information on that sign-in sheet. Any further
9 communication will be by email. And so once we
10 get that information, we will send you an
11 official hearing notice for that email address.

12 And when you come in on the 25th, you
13 can just check in out front. The mediation will
14 most likely be in this room.

15 MS. DELBROCCO: We are also putting
16 our attorney information on here for notification
17 purposes, even though he is --

18 AGENT FLETCHER: Have your attorney
19 submit a designation letter or letter to us
20 designating himself as your representative.

21 MS. DELBROCCO: Okay. And so would
22 you prefer for us to send future communication to

1 your attorney or to you for now?

2 MS. DELBROCCO: Can --

3 AGENT FLETCHER: We don't have an
4 entry of appearance from your attorney, at this
5 point.

6 MS. DELBROCCO: For now, you can send
7 it to us.

8 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.

9 MS. DELBROCCO: And we can transmit
10 that to him.

11 AGENT FLETCHER: Okay.

12 MS. DELBROCCO: Just to ensure that we
13 don't miss anything.

14 AGENT FLETCHER: Yes. Any other
15 questions, comments?

16 Okay. Well, thank you. The Roll Call
17 Hearing is concluded. Thank you for coming.

18 (Whereupon, the Roll Call Hearing was
19 concluded at 10:11 a.m.)
20
21
22

A	C		LaVerne 1:17 2:15
A-N-G-E-L-A 3:8 a.m 2:2 8:2 9:19 ABC 1:10 4:10 ABRA-112294 1:9 2:9 ADBHS 1:7 2:7 address 8:11 adverse 2:11 afternoon 4:19,19 Agent 1:17 2:3,16 2:22 3:4,7,9,13,17 3:19 4:1,3,21 5:5 5:9,14,18,22 6:2,8 6:11,15,21 7:3,9 7:12,16,18,20 8:3 8:6,18 9:3,8,11,14 Alcoholic 1:2,15,16 ANC 1:8 2:5 ANC-6E 3:20 4:4 Angela 2:20 3:5,7 appearance 9:4 applicant 2:6,18 3:14 application 2:10 April 4:13,13 8:5 attorney 8:16,18 9:1,4 available 4:16,17 5:10 Avenue 1:8 2:8	calendar 5:2,7 Call 1:3,7 2:16 9:16 9:18 Case 1:9 2:7 check 8:13 Class 2:9 COLUMBIA 1:1 come 2:4 8:12 coming 6:17 9:17 comments 9:15 communication 8:9 8:22 concluded 9:17,19 conducting 2:15 contact 8:7 Control 1:2,15,16 conversation 6:4 Cool-Aid 1:7 2:4 CT 1:8 2:9	4:20,21,22 7:21 fine 5:20,21 first 2:22 3:5 4:8 Fletcher 1:17 2:3 2:15,22 3:4,7,9,13 3:17,19 4:1,3,21 5:5,9,14,18,22 6:2 6:8,11,15,21 7:3,9 7:12,16,18,20 8:3 8:6,18 9:3,8,11,14 following 6:22 forward 2:5 Friday 5:6 front 8:13 full 5:12 funny 6:7 further 8:8 future 8:22	letter 8:19,19 License 1:9 2:8 LLC 1:7 2:8 long 6:18
	D	G	M
	D-E- 2:20 D.C 1:17 date 4:5,7,15 day 4:16,17 5:5,12 5:14 7:14 DelBrocco 2:20,20 3:2,2,5,8,15,18 5:3,8,11,16 6:7,9 6:14,19 7:4,7,11 8:15,21 9:2,6,9,12 depends 5:6 designating 8:20 designation 8:19 DISTRICT 1:1 Duty 1:10	give 4:7,16	M-I-C- 3:21
		going 4:9	ma'am 4:2
		good 5:1	Manager 1:10
B		H	March 4:10,10 8:2
B-E-N-J-A-M-I-N 3:12 B-R-O-W-N 4:1 beginning 2:17 behalf 3:19 Benjamin 3:11 Beverage 1:2,15,16 Board 1:2,15 4:10 Board's 2:16 Brown 3:21,21 4:2 5:20 6:1,6,13,17 6:22 7:1,6,8,13,15 7:17,19	Electric 1:7 2:4 email 8:9,11 ensure 9:12 entry 9:4 everybody 5:1 excuse 6:21	H-A-E-L 3:22 hearing 1:3,8,16 2:16 4:6,6,8,9,12 6:3 8:1,4,11 9:17 9:18	matter 1:6 2:4
	E	I	mediation 4:5,15 4:17 7:20 8:13
Building 1:16		impact 2:11	met 1:16
	F	information 8:8,10 8:16	Michael 3:21
	February 1:12 4:18	Introductions 2:17	Monday 1:12 7:7,9
		Island 1:8 2:8	morning 4:19
		issues 2:11	moving 5:1
		J	N
		K	N.W 1:16 2:8
		keep 5:1	name 2:15,19 3:1,3 3:6,12
		know 5:11,12 6:3,5 7:1	need 4:5,15
		L	new 2:9
		L-B-R-O-C-C-O 2:21	notice 8:7,11
			notification 8:16
			NW 1:8
			O
			offer 6:9
			official 8:7,11
			Oh 3:4
			Okay 3:9 5:8 6:6,13 7:6 8:21 9:8,11,16
			once 8:9
			open 5:17
			order 2:12
			P
			P-R-O-C-E-E-D-I-... 2:1
			p.m 8:5
			parking 2:13
			parties 2:3
			peace 2:12
			pedestrian 2:14
			plans 6:20

please 2:4,18
point 9:5
prefer 6:1,22 8:22
present 3:19
presiding 1:17
property 2:12
protest 2:11 4:6,7
 4:12 8:4
protestant 4:4
purposes 8:17
Put 8:7
putting 8:15

Q

questions 7:22
 9:15
quiet 2:12

R

real 2:12
receive 8:7
record 2:19 6:12
recorded 6:3
Reeves 1:16
representative 8:20
residential 2:13
Retailer 1:8 2:9
Rhode 1:8 2:8
right 6:8
Roll 1:3,7 2:16 9:16
 9:18
room 1:16 8:14

S

S-C-H-W-A-R-T-Z
 3:12
safety 2:14
scheduled 4:12
Schwartz 3:11,11
 3:16 4:20 8:1,4
send 8:10,22 9:6
set 4:5,15 7:20
sheet 8:8
side 2:5,6
sign-in 8:8
sorry 4:22 6:6
spell 2:19
standing 4:4
stands 6:10

state 2:18
Status 4:6,7,9 8:1
Street 1:16
submit 8:19
Sure 5:8

T

t/a 1:7
thank 2:6 3:9,13 4:3
 6:14,14 9:16,17
things 5:12
time 7:14
town 7:4
transmit 9:9
Tuesday 4:17,20,22
Tuesdays 5:4
two 6:4

U

values 2:12
vehicular 2:13

W

want 6:15
Washington 1:17
Wednesday 5:16
 5:18
week 5:13,15 6:22
weekend 6:18,18
work 7:13,14,15,16

X

Y

Yeah 5:20 7:17,19

Z

0

1

1:00 4:18
10 4:13,13 8:5
10:00 4:18 5:22
10:03 2:2
10:11 9:19
10:30 7:10

11 1:12
11:00 4:18 5:22 6:1
11:30 7:10,11,12,13
 7:18,21
12:00 7:11
14th 1:16
19 4:18,21,22
19-PRO-00006 1:9
 2:7

2

2000 1:16
2019 1:12 4:10,13
 4:13
20th 5:17,19
25 7:21
25th 7:5,7,8,10,13
 8:12
27th 7:2,3,5

3

4

4:30 4:13,14 8:5

5

512 1:8 2:8

6

6 4:10 8:2
6E 1:8
6th 4:10

7

8

9

9:00 4:18 5:22
9:30 4:11 8:2

C E R T I F I C A T E

This is to certify that the foregoing transcript

In the matter of: ADBHS, LLC, t/a Electric Cool-Aid

Before: DC ABRA

Date: 02-11-19

Place: Washington, DC

was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under
my direction; further, that said transcript is a
true and accurate record of the proceedings.



Court Reporter

NEAL R. GROSS

COURT REPORTERS AND TRANSCRIBERS

1323 RHODE ISLAND AVE., N.W.

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20005-3701